
Town of Oconto Falls Regular Board Meeting Minutes 

Monday June 9, 2025, 6 p.m. at the Town Hall 
 

Chairman Alsteen called the meeting to order at 6pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Roll Call-Alsteen, Peterson, Kaczmarek, Rieth, Mogged present for the board. Roger Kane,  

Keith Meyers, Wayne & Sharon Wenzel, Matt Boutott, Paul Mogged, Robert April 

present for the public. 

Motion to approve the agenda made by Peterson, second by Kaczmarek. Motion carried.  

Motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting as published made by Kaczmarek, second by 

Peterson. Motion carried. 

Rieth presented the treasurer’s Report. 

The motion to pay bills was made by Peterson, second by Kaczmarek. Motion carried. 

Liquor License requests were made by Club 32 and Sandy Corners Bar & Grill. Kaczmarek  

made the motion to approve the requests, Peterson second. Motion carried. 

Our Curbside Garbage Contract will expire on December 31. The bids we got had a per  

household charge with the disposal included. This increased our curbside costs  

significantly since many of our households do not put their garbage out every week. Matt  

Boutott from GFL was present. He was asked if a new proposal could be written  

separating the contract price from the disposal cost and adding the fuel surcharge if it  

applies. A motion was made by Peterson to table the decision until next month when the 

new proposal can be voted on, seconded by Kaczmarek. Motion carried. 

Bobbie Krozell will resign as our building inspector as of July 31. We contacted the other  

building inspectors working in Oconto County. Duff Leaver has expressed interest in  

taking over for Bobbie. A motion was made by Kaczmarek to table the building inspector  

decision until next month to give us time to come to an agreement with Leaver, second  

by Peterson. Motion carried. 

Our 3 Yr Recycling Agreement with Oconto County will expire December 31. A motion to  

renew the agreement was made by Peterson, second by Kaczmarek. Motion carried. 

Seth’s Crops IOH Permit renews every year. The motion to approve the permit was made by 

Alsteen second by Peterson. Motion carried. 

Public Discussion- Roger Kane asked about the amount of recycling that goes into the trash we 

pay disposal on. Mogged believes the households who do not recycle have never recycled  

and there isn’t a way to police it. He also asked about the building inspector fees and who  

sets them. The building inspector would set them. Sharon Wenzel asked where we are in  

the building process. The Town is still trying to find suitable land to build a Town Hall  

on, we know we need to build new. Keith Meyers asked about looking into ways to hook  

a generator directly into the Town Hall in case of an outage.  

Town Board Discussion-Kaczmarek-Tractor/mower is repaired and Gordie will start mowing 

ROW again. Mogged-The Electronics recycling event went really well. A total of 9300#  

was collected from approximately 75 vehicles. People are already asking if we will do it  

again next year. Mogged also reminded the board she will be out of the office from June 



17th to the 25th. An email message will be set up for those out of office dates with the  

message to contact Rieth if something needs to be handled immediately. Rieth- The  

Town of Oconto Falls has 1 foreclosure for nonpayment of taxes. Alsteen-The contractor 

hasn’t started Busy Nook yet. He reminded the public, the board will be doing pavement 

rating, road inspections on June 23 and 24 from 3:30 to 5:30. 

The motion to adjourn was made by Peterson, second by Kaczmarek. Motion carried. 

 

Susan Mogged, Clerk 

 


